

## Teston Club Committee Meeting Minutes

Minutes of the meeting held in the club on Monday 12<sup>th</sup> MAY 2014

### **PRESENT:-**

**(Acting Chairman)**(S. Worcester)  
**(Secretary)** G. Wollen **(GW)**, **(Treasurer)** R. Harker **(RH)**,  
M. Hawkins **(MH)**, A. Jackson **(AJ)**, M. Austin. **(MA)**.  
T. Smith **(TS)**. S Pascoe **(SP)** **(G.Stubbs(GS))**.

**Apologies for absence:** Jim Wood. Phil Bond.

### **ADOPTION OF PREVIOUS MINUTES:**

Proposed: **(MH)**

Seconded: **(TS)**

Before the meeting started the committee held a minutes silence for one of our most respected members who had passed away recently; Mr Don Newick (I'm happy!).

	<b>Subject</b>	<b>Action</b>
<b>1</b>	<b><u>Any Matters Arising</u></b> The memorial clock for Rodney Thornton as been purchased, it will be put up at the beer festival week-end. The Wednesday Club is up and running with a fine turn out on its first day. The alarm for the bar staff is still ongoing. <b>(RH)</b> Told the committee that the new central heating system would start to be installed on Monday 19 <sup>th</sup> of May. He also told us that we would change the radiators in the games room when we next decorate that room. He also went on to say a full maintenance contract will be put in place. The Chairman on behalf of the committee thanked the members of the sub- committee that oversaw this project. <b>(SW)</b> Brought up again about children running around the club on a Friday evening he had spoken to one or two members about this and hopes that they will bring their children under control .	<b>(RH)</b>
<b>2</b>	<b><u>Correspondence</u></b> <b>(GW)</b> Said he had not received any correspondence this month. <b>(SW)</b> Told the committee that an apology had been given by B.Beutridge to all the members of the club for his behaviour last Friday. It was agreed a letter would be sent to him warning him that that sort of behaviour would not be tolerated.	<b>(SW)</b>

3	<p><b><u>New Members</u></b>  <b>(GW)</b> Gordon Cooley. John Davis. Keith Phillips. Jo Barker. Jason Gerrish. Justin Goodyer. Jason Doe. Peter Stiles. David Thomas. Peter Clark.</p>																			
4	<p><b><u>Finance</u></b>  The treasurer reported that the income year to date was as follows</p> <table border="1" data-bbox="305 451 755 667"> <thead> <tr> <th></th> <th><u>2013</u></th> <th><u>2014</u></th> </tr> </thead> <tbody> <tr> <td>Bar</td> <td>32334</td> <td>41384</td> </tr> <tr> <td>Subs</td> <td>3798</td> <td>4159</td> </tr> <tr> <td>Guests</td> <td>53</td> <td>151</td> </tr> <tr> <td>Snooker</td> <td>338</td> <td>493</td> </tr> <tr> <td>Lotto</td> <td>1148</td> <td>1543</td> </tr> </tbody> </table>		<u>2013</u>	<u>2014</u>	Bar	32334	41384	Subs	3798	4159	Guests	53	151	Snooker	338	493	Lotto	1148	1543	
	<u>2013</u>	<u>2014</u>																		
Bar	32334	41384																		
Subs	3798	4159																		
Guests	53	151																		
Snooker	338	493																		
Lotto	1148	1543																		
5	<p><b><u>Secretary</u></b>  <b>(GW)</b> None</p>																			
6	<p><b><u>Bar</u></b>  <b>(TS)</b> None</p>																			
7	<p><b><u>House</u></b>  <b>(MH)</b> Told the committee that he needed to restock our stock of light bulbs, also look at why we were using so many. He went on to say he would like to have a few quotes in for updating the bar. Also mentioned was the updating of our toilets this would be looked into. <b>(SW)</b> Brought up the question of sound bars for our televisions because we have had problems at race nights etc, hearing them, this was agreed. The hdmi connection would also be updated.</p>	<b>(SW)</b>																		
8	<p><b><u>Entertainments.</u></b><b>(AJ)</b> Informed the committee that he had booked a seventies night for the 28<sup>th</sup> of June starting at 8 pm. Posters and a notice in Tapestry would be done. He also told us he had booked a jazz band for the September beer festival.<b>(AJ)</b> went on to say he was struggling to find an appropriate group for our May beer festival <b>(SP)</b> said he had a been in touch with a Reggie group and was waiting to hear from them.</p> <p><b>(SW)</b> Brought up about opening the club for the world cup this was discussed and it was agreed to put a poster up to see if many members would be interested in being in the club late at night.</p>	<b>(GW)</b>																		
9	<p><b><u>Any Other Business</u></b> <b>(GW)</b> Said he had been approached by several members about starting a second snooker team as the first team have been promoted and it would be a good idea to have second team. The committee agreed for the application to</p>																			

join could go forward. **(RH)** Brought up about the parking bays in our car park **(SW)** Spoke about private members parties booking the club if they do and book music they should use the bar where the music and food is laid on not take over both bars this was agreed.

There being no other Business the Meeting closed at 8.30 pm  
Steve Worcester (Acting Chairman)\_\_\_\_\_